
 

 

 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
May 21, 2013 

StageCoach Tavern 
 

Attending:   Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Mitchell, Sprader, McCrary, 
Hensley, and Barran, Townspersons Walt and Dillon Collier 

           
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  Order was suspended. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish welcomed Walt and Dillon Collier.  Dillon Collier reported that his 
Eagle Scout project to extend the brick sidewalk on Lauderdale Street to the 
brick pad in front of the Post Office and to include cleaning out vegetation along 
Eastside of Post Office was approved.  Dillon stated that he would schedule 
several work sessions in near future. 

 
• Walt Collier presented a $2,000 donation to the Town of Mooresville from 

Creekside at Colliers End Plantation.  
 

• Order was resumed. 
 

• Councilperson Sprader made a motion to approve April minutes.  Councilperson 
Hensley seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that the Facebook likes were up and Councilperson 

McCrary reported that the website visits/day were up. 
 

• Councilperson McCrary presented the Walking Tour financial report-see attached 
 

• Mayor Crumlish stated as we moved forward to the Town’s Bicentennial in 2018, 
the town needs to fundraise through the Christmas progressive dinner, fine tune 
the Spring event moving towards the 2018 Bicentennial, and define/answer 
mission statement.  Councilperson Mitchell stated, the town needs to decide to 
“make money” or “educate” or “both”?  Mayor Crumlish reported that she and 
Councilperson Mitchell would investigate a mission statement with the help of 
Townsperson Plucker. 

 
• Councilperson Hensley made a motion to appoint Nikki Sprader as the Town’s 

2018 Bicentennial Chair.  Councilperson Barran seconded the motion and all 
approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish presented the following changes to the Christmas Progressive 

Dinner:  offer a “home tour-only” option for $30 and “home tour with dinner” 
option for $60. 



 

 

 
• Councilperson McCrary presented the financial report-see attached.  

Councilperson Hensley questioned the possibility of duplicate termite service with 
Cooks and Terminix.   

 
• Flood Plain – no report 

 
• Church and Tavern – no report 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported she had spoken with Attorney Charles Younger and he 

advised calling the League of Municipalities concerning liability with speed 
bumps in town.  

 
• Councilperson Sprader presented quote for a total of 6 Rubber Humps on North 

Street located 3 before and 3 after Peebles Home.  Councilperson Barran made 
a motion to approve up to $8000 for the purchase and installation of speed 
bumps, signage, and striping on North Street.  Councilperson Hensley seconded 
the motion and all approved.  

 
• Councilperson Hensley questioned the Town’s “police district.” 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that Townsperson Natasha McCrary would be resigning 

from the photography permit and business license role.  Mayor Crumlish asked 
the town council to begin thinking about who may be able to fill these roles.   

 
• Councilperson Barran made a motion to adjourn.  Councilperson Mitchell 

seconded the motion and all approved. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                         
 Nikki Sprader 


